
Memorandum

DATE September 28, 2018 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

SUBJECT HOME Funded Projects Effecting the De-obligation of Funds 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

On September 21, 2018, a City Council memo was provided outlining items including 
HOME Investment Partnership Program (HOME) commitment and expenditure 
deadlines.  HUD notified the City that $1,242,443.26 was subject to de-obligation due to 
the City not spending its HOME funds timely. These HOME funds are comprised from the 
2013 HOME allocation.   HOME funds must be spent within a 5-year period; therefore, 
the deadline for the 2013 allocation is September 30, 2018  

Attached you will find Exhibit 1 with a total of eleven (11) active contracts that are HOME 
funded.  Exhibit 1 provides details on the developer, project, amount of HOME funds 
awarded, the amount of HOME funds expended, percentage expended, and remaining 
balance.  Ten of the active projects listed could have contributed to the City meeting the 
expenditure deadline.   

Project delays were due to several circumstances, such as CHDO recertification, plans 
review, permits, compliance issues, and organizational changes.   

Should you have any questions, please contact me at (214) 670-3619. 

David Noguera 
Director of Housing and Neighborhood Revitalization 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager
Chris Caso, City Attorney (I) 
Carol Smith, City Auditor (I)
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager

Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience 
Officer 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer
Directors and Assistant Directors








